

## World Mental Health Day Ignores Drugs, Sex Abuse and Fraud Warnings

CCHR documents failure of \$795 billion per-year mental health industry that has delivered patient damage, especially child and adolescent abuse

LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA, UNITED STATES, October 13, 2020 /EINPresswire.com/ -- This year's World Mental Health Day on October 10 was aimed at "increased investment in mental health,"[1] but failed to inform of the abuses prevalent in an already \$795 billion per year industry, the mental health watchdog, Citizens Commission on Human Rights International warned.[2] The commemorative day was started by a



CCHR documents failure of \$795 billion per-year mental health industry that has delivered patient damage, especially child and adolescent abuse with electroshock, drugs and psychiatric-psychologist sexual assault, and \$32B in fraud

group long-funded by pharmaceutical companies with an interest in increasing drug profits. The billions invested ignores the potential \$32 billion in fraud committed and hundreds of thousands of patients, including children, abused and defrauded in the system each year.

CCHR, which has been investigating psychiatric abuses for more than 50 years, wants governments better informed of the risks and conflicts of interest behind mental health investment. It wants better oversight over and accountability.

In the U.S., which accounts for \$318.8 billion or 40% of the world mental health market, grave allegations of abuse against patients, especially children and adolescents, include: rape, sexual assault of children as young as five, sodomy and aggravated battery, blunt force injuries, preventable suicides, and restraint deaths.

The for-profit behavioral industry has also paid out hundreds of millions of dollars in settlements with governments due to billing fraud. Using National Health Care Anti-Fraud estimates of 3-10% of healthcare dollars are defrauded, between \$9.6 billion and \$32 billion in the U.S. and up to \$79.5 billion worldwide may be defrauded in the psychiatric system.[3]

A Market Analysis on world psychiatry cites key players as the for-profit psychiatric hospital chains, Universal Health Services and Acadia healthcare and McLean hospital in Massachusetts, one the country's largest electroshock delivery facilities.[4]

In 2017, Dainius Pūras, the UN Special Rapporteur on the right to health, warned against the power and decision-making in mental health being in the hands of those representing biological psychiatry and called for a sea of change in mental health care.[5]

Yet 1.4 million individuals are still electroshocked and brain traumatized each year, of which 100,000 are Americans, some aged five or younger. An estimated 1.5% are children, or 1,500 in the U.S. and potentially 21,000 worldwide. In 2019, Dr. Bennett Omalu, who sits on the California Traumatic Brain Injury Advisory Board, confirmed that with electroshock, there are "extensive functional changes to brain activity and should be considered in the context of both electrical injury and repetitive electrical trauma to the head...."[6]

In 2001, the estimated annual costs for treating "troubled youth" was \$12 billion.[7] Today, the average cost of private "therapeutic" behavioral "schools" can cost upwards of \$10,000 per month.[8] Governments and insurance reimburse \$6,316 per month. Between 50,000 and 100,000 adolescents currently spend at least part of the year in these facilities, although some have spent an average of 14 months.[9]

The Centers for Disease Control and Prevention said an estimated \$247 billion is spent each year on treatment and management of childhood mental disorders.[10] <u>Psychotropic drugs</u> are widely prescribed as part of this.

IQVia for Total Patient Tracker Database for Year 2019, determined that 6.7 million U.S. children are taking prescribed psychotropic drugs, some so dangerous they carry "black box" warnings of suicide or are more potent than cocaine.[11]

Researchers have found that in young people "data strongly suggest that antidepressants can cause suicides and aggressive behavior."[12] Colorado researchers also found that prescribed access to anti-anxiety and antipsychotic drugs may make it easier for patients to attempt suicide.[13]

Children are being put at risk of other serious drug side effects. For example, dependence and addiction, depression, mania, heart problems, hostility, aggression, stroke and sudden death,[14] obesity, diabetes, liver and respiratory problems, stroke, hallucinations, psychosis, suicide, life-threatening Neuroleptic Malignant Syndrome and Tardive Dyskinesia, a disfiguring involuntary movement disorder.[15]

Governments should consider the high suicide rate of psychiatrists in whom patients' care is entrusted and the 6 to 10% of psychiatrists and psychologists that sexually abuse their patients,

including children as young as three, according to studies.[16]

A study published in the BJPsych Bulletin discussed how "no other health specialty attracts" such a "hugely negative portrayal" as psychiatrists, reported as being out to harm, manipulate or defraud its patients.[17] All of which, CCHR says, means governments should review and demand greater accountability for the hundreds of billions of dollars already invested in it.

CCHR is a mental health watchdog responsible for more than 180 laws that protect patients from damaging psychiatric practices. DONATE to support its work here: <a href="https://www.cchrint.org/cchrint-donate/">https://www.cchrint.org/cchrint-donate/</a>

## References:

- [1] https://www.who.int/campaigns/world-mental-health-day/world-mental-health-day-2020
- [2] "The global psychiatrist market was valued at \$795.1 billion in 2017," PR Newswire, 10 Dec. 2018, <a href="https://www.prnewswire.com/news-releases/the-global-psychiatrist-market-was-valued-at-795-1-billion-in-2017--300762788.html">https://www.prnewswire.com/news-releases/the-global-psychiatrist-market-was-valued-at-795-1-billion-in-2017--300762788.html</a>
- [3] <a href="https://www.bcbsm.com/health-care-fraud/fraud-statistics.html">https://www.bcbsm.com/health-care-fraud/fraud-statistics.html</a>
- [4] "Market Analysis on World Congress on Psychiatry and Mental Health," International Journal of Mental Health Psychiatry, Vol 5, Issue 3, 2020, <a href="https://www.scitechnol.com/peer-review/market-analysis-on-world-congress-on-psychiatry-and-mental-health-gq7F.php?article\_id=10492; https://www.globenewswire.com/news-release/2019/07/26/1892319/0/en/Behavioural-Health-Market-Size-to-Hit-US-240-Bn-by-2026.html; https://www.mcleanhospital.org/news/ect-gave-me-my-life-back
- [5] "World needs 'revolution' in mental health care UN rights expert," United Nations Human Rights Officer of the High Commissioner, 6 June 2017, <a href="https://www.ohchr.org/EN/NewsEvents/Pages/DisplayNews.aspx?NewsID=21689">https://www.ohchr.org/EN/NewsEvents/Pages/DisplayNews.aspx?NewsID=21689</a>
- [6] TBI Meeting, CA Dept. of Rehablitation, Traumatic Brain Injury Advisory Board Meeting Minutes, 08/26/19, <a href="https://www.dor.ca.gov/Home/TbiMeetingArchive">https://www.dor.ca.gov/Home/TbiMeetingArchive</a>
- [7] "Mental Health Care for Youth: Who Gets It? How Much Does It Cost? Who Pays? Where Does the Money Go?" Rand Corporation, Document Number: RB-4541, 2001, <a href="https://www.rand.org/pubs/research\_briefs/RB4541.html">https://www.rand.org/pubs/research\_briefs/RB4541.html</a>
- [8] https://www.helpyourteens.com/financial-options/
- [9] "Why it's unclear whether private programs for 'troubled teens' are working," The Conversation, 27 Jan. 2020, <a href="https://theconversation.com/why-its-unclear-whether-private-">https://theconversation.com/why-its-unclear-whether-private-</a>

## programs-for-troubled-teens-are-working-128612

[10] "Improving Children's Behavioral Health," CDC, <a href="https://www.cdc.gov/childrensmentalhealth/features/child-mental-health.html">https://www.cdc.gov/childrensmentalhealth/features/child-mental-health.html</a>

[11] <a href="https://www.fightforkids.org/number-of-children-taking-psychiatric-drugs">https://www.fightforkids.org/number-of-children-taking-psychiatric-drugs</a>; 0-1 Years - 106,678; 2-3 Years - 184,256; 4-5 Years - 263,363; 6-12 Years - 2,963,924; 13-17 Years - 3,335,146

[12] Martin Plöderl, PhD & Michael P. Hengartner, Ph.D., "Suicides Are Increasing – And So Are Antidepressant Prescriptions," MAD, 23 Aug. 2018,

https://www.madinamerica.com/2018/08/suicides-are-increasing-and-so-are-antidepressant-prescriptions/

[13] "Researchers investigate suicide attempts and psychotropic drugs," CU Anschutz Medical Campus, 12 Nov. 2018, <a href="https://news.cuanschutz.edu/news-stories/patients-who-used-psychotropic-drugs-in-suicide-attempts-were-more-likely-to-have-had-prescriptions-for-them">https://news.cuanschutz.edu/news-stories/patients-who-used-psychotropic-drugs-in-suicide-attempts-were-more-likely-to-have-had-prescriptions-for-them</a>

[14] https://www.fightforkids.org/drug-side-effects-posts/adhddrugs

[15] <a href="https://my.clevelandclinic.org/health/articles/6125-tardive-dyskinesia">https://my.clevelandclinic.org/health/articles/6125-tardive-dyskinesia</a>

[16] Psychiatrists have the highest suicide rate of any profession. It's time to do something about it," Medium.com, 14 Oct. 2019,

https://medium.com/invisible-illness/psychiatrists-have-the-highest-suicide-rate-of-any-profession-its-time-to-do-something-about-it-7d63e2f2fe21;

Nanette Gartrell, et al., "Reporting Practices of Psychiatrists Who Knew of Sexual Misconduct by Colleagues," Amer. J Orthopsychiat., 57(2), April 1987

[17] Jacqueline Hopson, "The demonisation of psychiatrists in fiction (and why real psychiatrists might want to do something about it)," Brit. Journ. Psychiatry (BMJ) Bulletin, 10.1192/pb.bp.113.045633 Published 1 August 2014; <a href="http://pb.rcpsych.org/content/38/4/175.full">http://pb.rcpsych.org/content/38/4/175.full</a> The Psychiatric Bulletin, July 9, 2014, doi: 10.1192/pb.bp.113.045633

Amber Rauscher
Citizens Commission on Human Rights
+1 323-467-4242
email us here
Visit us on social media:
Facebook
Twitter

This press release can be viewed online at: https://www.einpresswire.com/article/528280316 EIN Presswire's priority is source transparency. We do not allow opaque clients, and our editors

try to be careful about weeding out false and misleading content. As a user, if you see something we have missed, please do bring it to our attention. Your help is welcome. EIN Presswire, Everyone's Internet News Presswire™, tries to define some of the boundaries that are reasonable in today's world. Please see our Editorial Guidelines for more information. © 1995-2020 IPD Group, Inc. All Right Reserved.